
PALLAMALLAWA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Newsletter Thursday 8th December 2016 

Relieving Principal: Tanya Withers 

The Calendar 
December 

Sun 11th Community Christmas Party 2pm 

Fri 16th—Shake, Rattle & Bowl  Reward  

Excursion to Inverell 

Fri 16th Last Day of Term-Students 

Mon 19th SPPD– Staff Prof Dev Day  

February 

Fri 3rd Staff return to School 

Mon 6th All Students return to School 

Chamber Music Visit 
 A big Thank You  to the New England Conservatorium of Music who visited our school last Friday 2nd De-

cember with a Trio of Musicians: Charlotte, Meg & Jess presenting a 45 minute  concert. The staff & Stu-

dents thoroughly enjoyed the performance and look forward to you coming back again in the future. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Presentation Night  
Thank you to all who attended our Presentation Evening last night. The staff are very proud of our students 

at Pallamallawa Public School. What a Great Night for everyone involved. A Big Thank you to the Parents 

and Community Members who helped set up and pack up last night. 

 

Whole School Excursion to Inverell-Shake, Rattle & Bowl Friday 16th 
Permission/Medical notes have been sent home, these need to returned before Wednesday 14th. No stu-

dent is allowed to attend any excursion without a permission/medical note. 

Organisation: All students need to be at school on Friday ready to depart at 9am. 

Reminder:  Students must wear socks and joggers to participate in the activities. Spending Money: Limit-

$5.00 for additional drink/ice-cream. ( Lunch includes: 1/4 large Pizza and 1 drink per student). 

 

Library Books 
Students are to return all Library books and Readers to school for stocktake. 

 

School Fees-End of School Financial Year (November) 
As the end of the school Financial year 30th November has passed, the school needs all outstanding ac-
counts to be paid immediately. Accounts have been sent home for outstanding School Fees/Laptop Hire. 
Items the school pays for and including Text Books, Laptop/Computer Hire, etc, are covered in these fees. 

Some families still have not paid anything this year towards these costs.   

Staffing for 2017 

Principal: Mrs Julie Schwartz 

Classroom Teachers: Ms Sharyn Pidgeon & Danni-elle 

Greenham. 

Community Christmas Party – Pally Hall 

Bingo will commence at 2pm till 

4pm. Lots of Fun activities planned.  

Pavlova & Cupcake Competition, 

Christmas Carols,  Ham Raffles. Sau-

sage Sizzle & Cold Drinks for sale. 
Santa will arrive at 5.30. Parents 

please BYO Presents. All Welcome 

bring along your Family & Friends. 



Student Sign In/Sign Out Books 
If your child is late to school or is leaving school early you must sign them either in or out.  This book is lo-

cated at the school office.  This is part of departmental criteria and we must do this.  If your child is away 

from school either sick or on leave, please write a note, make a phone call or just let staff know  

the reason they are away so it can be recorded against their absence. 

 

P & C Raffles-Golden Grain – HELPERS NEEDED URGENTLY 
Parents/Helpers required to sell raffle tickets at the Golden Grain to raise funds for the Pally P & C for four 

Friday nights starting on  Friday 18th November to Friday 9th December 2016. Please contact Kevin Rigby if 

you can help out on Mobile  No: 0458 270 775. 

 

Presentation Night Photos 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 






